St Hugh of Lincoln, Letchworth Garden City
Meeting of the Parish Pastoral Council
13 July 2016, 8pm, Fortescue Hall

Present:  
Fr Jimmy, Phil Clarke, Ann-Marie Palmer, Alan Scouller, Angela Scouller, Ian Allott,


Hannah Wright, Terry Benson, Ursula White, Alex Rebello, John Booth, Philippa Nuttall,



David Legg, Ian Hunt (plus a number of parishioners)

Apologies:  
Peter & Angela Spreckley, Sue Card, Jacquie Maddison, Sr Joan, Julie Cranston,


Cliff & Patsy Marshall
	
	Action

	Phil welcomed everyone to the meeting and Fr Jimmy opened with a prayer.
Approval of Minutes
Annual Parish Meeting, 24 February

Approved

Extraordinary meeting re GIF Project
Approved

Matters Arising
No matters arising.


	

	Year of Mercy / Evangelisation
Cardinal’s Visit to the Deanery for The Year of Mercy - Sunday 3 July, Our Lady’s, Welwyn Garden City

The Cardinal’s visit to the Deanery was made up of Catechesis, Exposition, Confession and Mass, followed by social time.

· During his Catechesis the Cardinal stopped frequently and asked for people to reflect with the person next to them.  Fr Jimmy asked a number of people who attended to share their thoughts on the day.   All seemed to gain something different from the day but all agreed it had been very worthwhile.
Forthcoming events:
· 2nd October – Fr Ivano will talk about the Year of Mercy (and the Doors of Mercy) during afternoon tea in Fortescue Hall.  This will act as an introduction to our Parish Mission of Mercy (8th – 16th October)
· 8th October – Hertfordshire Area Pilgrimage of Mercy to St Albans.

· From St Albans Bishop Paul will come to Letchworth and preach at all masses over the weekend of 8th/9th October as part of his Episcopal Visitation.
· Parish Year of Mercy to be a tour around the Church.  Each day to be run by a visiting priest and will consist of an early morning mass for commuters (6.30/7am); morning prayer and mass as usual at 9.10&9.30am; 7.30pm Liturgy of the Word (followed by social time).  Over the week a number of pupils from St Thomas More will take part (Years 3 – 6) and go back to school and share with the class).

· Monday – Baptism (Baptistery/font)

· Tuesday – St Hugh of Lincoln

· Wednesday – Our Lady of Czestochowa (with icon on the Sanctuary).
· Thursday – Word of God – “The Lectern & The Book of the Gospels”.
· Friday – Sacrament of Reconciliation.
· Saturday – The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick.
· Organisation of the week will take a lot of hard work – the liturgy, hospitality etc.  It was felt that responsibility for different parts could be given to various groups.  It was agreed that people at the Parish Council meeting who are part of a group to speak to them to see how they could contribute.
· One idea was to decorate the church with Stations of the Cross prepared by children (maybe FHC Group).
· Fr Jimmy is using priests he knows for the different sessions.
· Ursula offered to co-ordinate the hospitality for the week
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	Communication
· The subject of a welcome pack was discussed.

· A group will be meeting in the autumn to look at the parish database.

· Thinking of a relatively simple pack – with individual groups to prepare a page.

· Need to look at the possibility of a “communications group”.
· Fr Jimmy advised that he meets new parishioners most weekends.


	

	Premises Update
Alan presented the following to the meeting:
For the Committee’s meeting on 18th May the Chair and Secretary of the Parish Council had helpfully provided us with the minutes of the Parish Council meeting on 11th May.  After full discussion the Committee decided that the new building should be sited 1 metre from the boundary and the length be increased by 2 metres.  These decisions were welcomed by Colin Smart who was asked to go ahead with the Planning Application.
The Application was submitted to NHDC on 3rd June and acknowledged on 24th June.  The decision will be made either by the Council’s Planning Committee or by the Planning Officer under delegated powers.  The decision is due before 18th August.

Alan Scouller, July ‘16

	

	Finance Update
· Ian circulated figures for 2014/15 and up to and including May 2016, along with forecasted figures.

· Confirmed approval from the Diocese Finance Board to go ahead with building of the Parish GIF Project.

· £105K in the bank at the moment.


	

	Any Other Business

· A parishioner asked the purpose of the Parish Council.  Phil advised it was a forum for communication between Priest / parishioners / groups of the parish and also a platform for decision making in conjunction with the Finance and Premises committees.  Special meetings can be held to discuss particular issues (eg the meeting held to discuss the Growing in Faith project).  A copy of the constitution can be found on the Parish website under the Parish Council tab.
· Ian Allott advised that he had been contacted by CAFOD to see if the parish would consider becoming a Fair-trade parish.   This would mean using Fair-trade tea and coffee at parish events.  It was suggested for Ian to obtain some more information but no objection was noted at the meeting.
· Fr Jimmy advised that there was a clash for the November meeting of the Parish Council.  Following consultation the 9 November was agreed.
Fr Jimmy closed the meeting with a prayer.

Addendum
After the meeting had closed Fr Jimmy asked the Secretary to note the date for the North Herts District Council Civic service, being Sunday 6 November at 3pm in the Church.


	


Certified a true record of the meeting.
………………………………………………..
………………….

Chair






Date
Next meeting:  Wednesday 9 November, 8pm, Fortescue Hall
